
 
FAYETTE COUNTY PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING 

JAN 12, 2021 

MINUTES 

Present: 

Charles McCollum (presided) 

Mike Gumbinger 

Darrell Sims  

Lisa Mahaffey 

Bryan Thompson -absent 

Anita Godbee - county 

Call to order: 6:30 

Welcome, Invocation and Pledge:  Charles McCollum 

November 10th   Minutes: 

Motion to accept minutes – Lisa Mahaffey 

Second – Mike Gumbinger 

All in favor  

Old Business: 

• Rims are still not installed on outdoor basketball goals. 
• Youth Basketball and volleyball have begun playing at the Board of Education Facilities 
• Adult basketball and volleyball have begun playing at the Board of Education Facilities.  
• Question was raised regarding reopening of parks for tournaments. Tabled to February to see 

where Covid cases trend to. 
• Meetings Dates need to be set with youth associations since President’s meeting was canceled.   

Dates set were:  March – Brooks and FCBA, April – softball and soccer, May – football and 
basketball, June – rowing. Dates can be moved around if associations need to switch 

• FY2021 updates: 

Brooks - Price quotes for cameras in Brooks are being obtained. Public works taking out a small 
portion of road in Brooks Park and conducting grading work to help eliminate water run off onto 
the fields.  Finished softball concession stand 

Kenwood – phase 2 of playground completed. New shade structure up soon. Old playground 
shut down due to safety concerns.  Replacement parts to refurbish this playground have been 
ordered. 

McCurry – repainting all buildings. RFP on North McCurry restroom. Public works paving in 
softball and football parking. Track is almost completed 



Kiwanis – all dugouts are done on upper fields. Safety netting for field 7 RFQ canceled. Needs a 
ball trajectory study 

All parks need to have front entrance signs redone. Scoreboard blanks will be done with Fayette 
County logo and field number 

Splash pad and Equestrian park still under consideration 

 

New Business: 

2020 numbers for associations handed out 

2021 initiatives: 

• Better basketball courts at Kiwanis Park 
• Review background check policy to see if anything needs to be added 
• Raffle policy – currently there is not one but needs to be looked at to possibly add one. Check 

out state laws for raffles 
• Budget – ask for more staff members for Parks and Rec department. 

Public comment – none 

Board reports – Needs Assessment, Fayette Recreation Center. $150 sq ft to go onsite where current 
building is located 

Adjournment: 8:02 

Motion – Lisa Mahaffey 

Second – Mike Gumbinger 

All in favor 

Next meeting 02/9/21 


